Fox attended Portal Meetings at Palo Alto (October 12-14 as reported last time) and Albuquerque (November 15-17) organized by WHITCU (White House Initiative on Tribal Colleges and Universities) to discuss integration of information technology into the American Indian Nation. My contribution was in the area of developing a “collaborative portal” as a centerpiece of this initiative. This work builds on Gateway and collaborative computing activity at ASC and adds value by bring new requirements. Note a key goal of this collaboratory is to support the Indian “community” as a geographical entity. This is similar to goal to supporting a DoD site where people are located together but must work with others outside. His invitation to small November meeting indicates their interest in this concept and the high regard for Gateway activity.

Arranged review for ASC team at FSU which covered all aspects of work (see http://aspen.csit.fsu.edu/pet/ascreviewoct00/ )including:

· Gateway (see later)

· Information Environment Database where we discussed FSU’s role as an adviser to both the Government and if appropriate CSC. FSU will not bid this contract as we feel that we can best help ASC in the advisory role.

· General Architecture of Collaborative portals for education (training) and computing

· Training Management Database

· Use of display sharing (VNC) with hand held devices

· Implication of Advanced Authoring (for web pages and training material) with Macromedia products.

· Collaboration Technologies with “Virtual Class rooms”

· Centra

· WebeX

· Audio-Video Conferencing

· Hearme (flexible desktop audio supporting traditional telephones and Internet audio)

· Access Grid from Argonne and NCSA

· Education Technologies

· Blackboard (used by FSU)

· Grading database (developed at NPAC)

· Interesting new idea – XML database

Fox attended SC00 Conference in Dallas with very many side meetings including those discussing PET re-solicitation. Fox also hosted Java Grande Forum meetings to discuss steps we have been coordinating to improve Java performance and capability as a scientific programming language. Fox presented in a panel session on Grids where we discussed the synergies between the education and computing uses of grids. This meeting was very positive and an interesting trend was the interest in megacomputing or web-based computing.

We are continuing to evaluate technologies for collaboration. We reported on much of this work above. For the new Garnet portal, we have decided to use the Java Message Service to implement the new collaboration event service. JMS is a Sun (industry) standard with several commercial implementation including one from Sun and one from Softwired (iBus)

